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Children Left at School Policy 
 
Purpose 
To outline the parental requirements for the collection of students after school and describe the 
school’s response in the event of students not being picked up. 
 
Policy 
All families must make appropriate arrangements for their child to be picked up at the end of the 
school day.  This is expected to be within 5 minutes of the advertised end of the school day. 
 
Background 

 Children’s House: 
Children’s House parents and guardians accompany their children in the morning to the entrance 
of the classroom and are responsible for their children until they enter the classroom.  Children 
are not permitted to leave Children’s House until collected by a parent or a nominated responsible 
adult 

 

 Wattle (Years 1 and 2): 
It is not a requirement that Wattle children are escorted to their classroom.  However, children 
will not be released at the end of the school day until collected by a parent or other nominated 
adult, either at the classroom or a nominated place on the school grounds.  
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 Marri (Years 3 and 4) and Karri (Years 5 and 6): 
Marri and Karri children do not need to be escorted to the classroom.  They may also leave 
independently at the end of school, provided written instruction to this effect has been signed by 
the parent/guardian and lodged with the office (via the Permissions Form.) 

 

 Secondary (Years 7-12): 
Secondary students are expected to be in class and ready to begin their activities by 8.30am.  They 
are allowed to leave the school grounds independently at the end of school, provided a written 
and signed permission form from their parent/guardian has been lodged in the office (via the 
Permissions Form.) 

 
 
In the event that a child is not picked up, the teacher will supervise them for up to 10 minutes, at which 
time if they are still remaining, they will be taken down to wait in the office.  The teacher / office will 
attempt to call the parents. 
 
In the event that a child is left at school beyond 30 minutes the school will exhaust all avenues in 
attempting to contact the child’s family and emergency contacts.  If the school is unable to make any 
contact with the child’s family, the Principal may contact the police and/or the Local District Office of 
the Department of Child Protection and Family Services(CPFS).  Parents who repeatedly fail to collect 
their children in line with the provisions of this policy may have their enrolment terminated, at the 
discretion of the Principal. 


